

BOARD BRIEFS

A Brief summary of highlights of Wyandotte Board of Education Meetings

Board of Education 2025-2026: President—Theresa Crnkovich; Vice President—Kathleen Kane;

Treasurer—Carolyn Martinez; Secretary – Wendy LoCicero; Trustees—Nick Beaven-Parshall, Cynthia Kinney & Kelly Webber

August 26, 2025 School Board Meeting 7:00 pm

Attendance

Present: Beaven-Parshall, Kane, Kinney, LoCicero, Martinez, Webber, Crnkovich

Special Orders and Reports

School Board Resolution on Fiscal Year
 2025-2026 School Aid Budget Delays. President Crnkovich read the Resolution

Hearing of the Public

Nobody approached the podium to speak.

Action Agenda

- 1. Teacher Hires
 - o Ortencia Evans
 - Tanya Roberts
 - o Emma Gallagher
- 2. SLP Hire
 - o Jessica Stewart
- 3. **ECC Director Hire**
 - o Joli Carr
- 4. <u>Bid recommendation for Wilson cement</u> replacement
 - Oscar's Cement LLC-\$39,800
- 5. <u>Lease Agreement with the City of Wyandotte</u>
 - Upkeep and use of Memorial Park
- 6. Board of Education MASB delegates
 - Crnkovich
 - o Kane
 - Kinney
 - Alternate-LoCicero
- 7. State Budget Resolution regarding the fiscal year 2025-26 School Aid Budget Delays

Consent Agenda

- o Board of Education bills-\$2,194
- o Bills & Vouchers-\$6,663,428.28.

Committee of the Whole/Discussion Agenda

Work Session –
 September 9, 2025 – 6:30 @
 the BOE

Announcements

From the Superintendent:

- Welcome back staff! The first day back for staff is Wednesday, August 27, and students return to the classroom on Tuesday, September 2nd.
- The Knights of Columbus stopped by the Board Offices today to drop off a check for each of our Center Based programs. Jo Brighton, Madison and TLC received a check for \$900 apiece. The funds were raised by the Knights of Columbus annual Tootsie Roll sale.
- Fall sports and band have been practicing for the past few weeks getting ready for competition! If you would like to take in a game or performance they are listed on the WPS website.

From Board Members:

- Member Kane congratulated the marching band for another successful band camp!
 She is looking forward to a great season!
- Member Beaven-Parshall wanted to wish everyone a happy and safe school year.